MINUTES OF THE 
TOWN BOARD MEETING

JULY 14, 2022

The regular meeting of the Town Board, Town of Ripley was called to order by Supervisor Bowen at 7:35 p.m., in the Ripley Town Hall with the Pledge of Allegiance.  The following were present:

Supervisor:

Douglas Bowen
Council:

Phil Chimera (Zoom)



Donald Henry 
Deputy Town Clerk:
Ryleigh Enterline 

Guests:  Rebecca Wood, Jim Maus, Thomas Loll, Kim Pfadt,  


As the Town Board continues safe COVID -19 pandemic procedures, this evening’s meeting was held with social distancing practices and on “Zoom” for those who would rather participate from home.

Zoom Dept. Heads: Special Counsel Attorney Ben Wisniewski, Francis Kabat (Labella), Highway Superintendent Jim Spacht
Zoom Guests:  Rob & Katherine Galbraith, Shelly Spacht, Isaac Phillips, Don Rice. 
APPROVAL OF MINUTES

The minutes of the Regular Town Board Meeting dated June 9, 2022 were approved.  Councilman Bowen moved and Councilman Chimera seconded.  This was carried unanimously.

The minutes of the Special Town Board Meeting dated July 5, 2022 were approved.  Councilman Bowen moved and Councilman Henry seconded.  This was carried unanimously.

APPROVAL OF ABSTRACTS



Warrant No.  in the amount of $ 22,917.41 drawn on the General Acct. Was presented and audited by the Board Members.


Warrant No.  in the amount of $ 305,488.32 

 drawn on the Highway Acct. Was presented and audited by the Board Members.

Warrant No.  in the amount of $ $1,219.91 drawn on the St. Light Acct. Was presented and audited by the Board Members.

Warrant No.  in the amount of $ 7,334.73 drawn on the Sewer Acct. Was presented and audited by the Board Members.


Warrant No.  in the amount of $ 7990.68 

 drawn on the Water Acct. Was presented and audited by the Board Members.

Warrant No.  in the amount of $ 255,137.52 drawn on the Capital Acct. Was presented and audited by the Board Members.


Councilman Bowen made the following motion: that the Supervisor be directed to draw the checks to cover the warrant as allowed for vouchers numbered 478 through. 586. This was seconded by Councilman Chimera and carried unanimously.  
APPROVAL OF THE JUNE 2022 FINANCIAL STATEMENT

Councilman Bowen made the motion to approve the Supervisor’s June 2022 Financial Statement.  This was seconded by Councilman Henry and carried unanimously. 
CORRESPONDENCE

*Second Public Hearing Notice for Main Street Sewer Replacement Project
*Grant Award Letter for Summer Rec Program 
*Charter Communication 

MOTION TO APPROVE CHANGE ORDER #2 FOR MAIN STREET SEWER REPLACEMENT
Councilman Bowen made the motion to approve change order #2 for the main street sewer replacement. Seconded by Councilman Chimera.

ROLL CALL VOTE: Councilman Henry YES, Councilman Chimera YES, Councilman Rowe ABSENT, Supervisor Bowen, YES. Carried. 
TOWN OF RIPLEY
RESOLUTION 90-2022
Resolution Authorization to submit grant application for Town of Ripley zoning update through the2022 CFA funding round 

WHEREAS, the Town of Ripley is in the process of updating its' comprehensive plan. 

WHEREAS, the Town of Ripley Town Board selected the Consultant firm Ingalls Planning and Design to assist in the Comprehensive Plan update. 

NOW THEREFORE IT IS RESOLVED, that the Town Board authorizes Ingalls Planning and Design to submit the grant application through the 2022 CFA funding round for the Town of Ripley zoning law update. 

BE IT ALSO RESOLVED, That the Town Board hereby commits a local share not to exceed $6,500 as may be required by the current application to be part of the Town's 2023 Budget.
Introduced by Supervisor Bowen

Seconded by Councilman Henry
ROLL CALL VOTE:   Councilman Henry YES, Councilman Chimera YES, Councilman Rowe ABSENT, Mr. Bowen YES. Carried.
TOWN OF RIPLEY

RESOLUTION 91-2022

WHEREAS, the Ripley Town Board (“Town Board”) solicited bids in April 2021 for the acquisition of new dump truck for the Water/Sewer Department, of which only one bid was received, and  


WHEREAS, after approving the acquisition of the dump truck in 2021 the Town learned that the dealer was unable to deliver the dump truck as ordered, and


WHEREAS, the Town has been searching for a dump truck that meets the required specifications since the initial purchase was terminated and finally found a suitable dump truck available at Champion Ford Sales, and  


WHEREAS, the Town has been advised that the dump truck will only be available for a limited time and that dump truck currently in use by the Town of Ripley Water/Sewer Department will not pass inspection at the end of July 2022, 


NOW WHEREFORE, the Town seeks an emergency acquisition of a 2022 Ford F-550 truck with a Unicell dump bed for the price of $90,000 pursuant to General Municipal Law Section 103(4), and it is hereby


RESOLVED, that the Town Board approves the acquisition of a 2022 Ford F-550 truck with a Unicell dump bed for the price of $90,000 pursuant to General Municipal Law Section 103(4), finding that the need for a dump truck is a public emergency.


FURTHER RESOLVED, that the Town Board approves and authorizes the issuance of a $90,000 bond pursuant to New York Law and Local Finance Law for the acquisition of the 2022 Ford F-550 truck with a Unicell dump bed, subject to attorney review of all financing instruments.

Introduced by Supervisor Bowen 
Seconded by Councilman Henry 

ROLL CALL VOTE: Mr. Henry YES, Mr. Chimera YES, Mr. Rowe ABSENT, Mr. Bowen YES. Carried.
MOTION TO APPROVE PROPOSAL FROM WATER/SEWER SUPERINTEDENT TO PURCHASE MOWERS FROM LANDPRO


Upon the recommendation of Water and Sewer Superintendent Andrew Strine, Supervisor Bowen made the motion to approve the purchase of two Commercial Mowers to be used for the approximate 38 acres of land the town is responsible for mowing and maintaining. This was seconded by Councilman Henry. 

ROLL CALL VOTE: Mr. Henry YES, Mr. Chimera YES, Mr. Rowe ABSENT, Supervisor Bowen YES. Carried. 
SOUTH RIPLEY SOLAR UPDATE
Attorney Ben Wisniewski provided some updates regarding the South Ripley Solar Project. He reported that residents can attend a public comment meeting, held at Meeders Restaurant on Tuesday, August 23 at 5pm, submit written comments online by August 26 at 5pm at https://ores.ny.gov or draft an email to gneral@ores.ny.gov expressing comments and concerns for the South Ripley Solar Project. He also noted that residents can request party status by August 26 at 4pm if they are interested in doing so. 
Mr. Wisniewski also stated that Francis Kabat from LaBella will be assisting him in the technical review of the South Ripley Solar Project.

DEPARTMENT HEAD REPORTS


WATER/SEWER REPORT

Councilman Bowen presented the Water/Sewer Superintendent’s report as attached.


HIGHWAY


Councilman Henry presented the Highway Superintendent’s report as attached.

PLANNING BOARD


Councilman Chimera stated that the planning board is looking into a noise ordinance and is working on a special use permit. 

ASSESSOR


Councilman Bowen presented the Assessor’s monthly report as attached


CODE OFFICER


Councilman Bowen presented the Code Officer’s monthly report as attached.

PRIVLEDGE OF THE FLOOR 

Jim Maus of Route 76 expressed concerns over the new sidewalks at pedestrian crossings throughout town. 

Shelly Spacht of NE Sherman Road inquired on whether the website link for solar comments would be posted on the town’s official website page. Attorney Wisniewski informed her that he would send the link to the Town Clerk’s office to be forwarded to the website liaison. 

Mrs. Spacht also expressed concerns to Francis Kabat regarding environmental impacts of the South Ripley Solar Project. 

Rebecca Wood of West Main Street asked when her yard would be restored after the Main Street Sewer replacement. Supervisor Bowen informed her that he would check on the status of ground restoration with the Engineers. 
Highway Superintendent Jim Spacht reported that a pipe between the “Stop and Shop” and Cooney’s Ice Cream is compromised and will need replaced. 

Rob Galbraith inquired into the status of Water 4. Supervisor Bowen informed him that the Engineers have acquired the necessary pipe but are having supply problems with the copper fittings. 

Mr. Galbraith also asked for an update with Ripley Beach. Supervisor Bowen told him that Ripley Beach liaison Mike Rowe was not in attendance to provide an update at this time. 

Additionally, Mr. Galbraith was curious about the heat signature of solar panels. Attorney Wisniewski and LaBella stated that this is something they will look into. 

Thomas Loll of East Lake Road also asked about the gap between the Ripley Beach stairs and beach. 
Councilman Chimera made a motion to adjourn the meeting. This was Seconded by Councilman Henry. Meeting was adjourned at 8:30 p.m.

Respectfully Submitted

Ryleigh Enterline

Deputy Town Clerk
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